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P-R-O-C-E-E-D-1-N-G-S
9:45 a.m.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Good morning.
Would the meeting please come to order.

Good morning, ladies and
gentlemen. We"re located at Jerrily R. Kress
Memorial Hearing Room at 441 4th Street
Northwest. Today"s date is June 4, 2013.

We"re here for the meeting of the
Board of Zoning Adjustment of the District of
Columbia.

My name i1s Lloyd Jordan,
Chairperson. To my left is Peter May, Member
of the Zoning Commission. To my right is S.
Kathryn Allen, Member of the Board, and to her
right 1s Marcel Acosta, Executive Director of
the National Capital Planning Commission.

Please be advised that this
proceeding iIs being recorded by a Court
Reporter, and also being web-cast live.

Accordingly, we must ask that you

refrain from any disruptive noises iIn the room
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today.

The Board®"s hearing procedure is -
- and processes are kept 1n a pamphlet to the
door, to my left. So, please feel free to get
that, to understand how we process hearings
and meetings.

All individuals who are here to
testify In the case today, | need you to do
two things.

I need you to complete two witness
cards per person, and additionally, | need you
to -- and then give them to the Court
Reporter, prior to you testifying.

But right now, | need anyone who
IS going to testify In a matter that"s on our
docket for today, to stand and take the oath
or affirmation by the Board Secretary.

{WITNESSES SWORN}

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Mr. Moy,
whenever you"re ready, please.

MR. MOY: Yes, good morning, Mr.

Chairman, Members of the Board.

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
202-234-4433




© o0 N oo o b~ w NP

[EEN
o

11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

Page 6

Before 1 call the first case, |
just want to announce for the public record
that Application No. 18556 of Derek S.
Mattiolt has been rescheduled to September 10,
2013.

So, with that, the first
application, which 1s a chancery case before
the Board, i1s Application No. 18564. This is
the application of the Democratic Socialist
Republic of Sri Lanka, pursuant to 11 DCMR-
1002, to permit the location of an embassy and
chancery i1n the D/R-1-2 District.

That premise i1s 3025 Whitehaven
Street, Northwest, property located In Square
2174, Lot 46.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you.
Would persons and parties associated with this
case, please come to the witness table?

Would you please i1dentify
yourselves? Hello. Would you please identify
yourselves, so we can proceed?

MR. WEISS: Good morning. My name

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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IS Randy Weiss. [I"m an attorney.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes, make
sure your -- say something again, please.

(OFf mic comments.)

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you.

MR. WEISS: My name is Randy Alan
Weiss, local attorney for the Government of
Sri Lanka, and we"re pleased here today, to
present the case that i1s pending before the
Board at 3025 Whitehaven Street, Northwest,
Washington, D.C.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1 just need
you to identify yourself. That"s good. Next
person, identify yourself for me, please.

MR. WEERAKOON: Good morning, Sir.
My name i1s Esala Weerakoon. 1"m the Deputy
Chief of Mission of the Embassy of Sri Lanka.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay.

MR. SEAGROVES: Clifton Seagroves,
I"m the Director of Diplomatic Property with
the Department of State®s Office of Foreign

MiISsiIons.
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CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes?

MR. GEORGE: Good morning, Mr.
Chairman. For the record, Osbourne George,
O.R. George Associates.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: And the
gentleman to the -- yes?

MR. KODISH: Lance Kodish, 1 work

for Randy.
CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Randy?
MR. KODISH: Randy Weiss.
CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay, all
right.

MR. WEISS: He"s my law clerk.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay, this
matter i1s before us on the application of the
Democratic Socialist Republic, or Sri Lanka,
which takes the form of a rule-making, and
therefore, we take testimonies from witnesses
In regards to the application filed.

There i1s no party statuses --
party status being granted iIn this matter,

because 1t"s not required under the law, or

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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not allowed under the law.

Mr. Weiss, the Board has reviewed
the application, so, we don"t need a full
drawn out presentation.

But let me first assess the Board,
as 1T there i1s any questions that we
specifically need addressed by you.

Does any Board Members have
anything specifically they need to hear or
address, that may not have been covered, or
they"re not satisfied with in the application?

The initial question 1 have, we
received a letter, I believe -- or i1s i1t --
that was -- 1s i1t filed yesterday? Is that
correct?

MR. WEISS: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1It"s an
amendment. So, I"m taking that you“re
requesting leave to file 1t out of time.

IT the Board doesn"t have any
concerns, I1°11 accept this out of time.

Is this just simply an amendment

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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to your site plan? Is that what this i1s, or
tell us —-

MR. WEISS: No, thank you, sir.

We don"t have a site plan.

It was suggested to us, just the
other day, by Mr. Seagroves at the State
Department, that it would help this Board, if
we would include that as an amendment to the
application, since the proposed location iIs In
the public space.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: This is 1iIn
public space?

MR. WEISS: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: All right,
excuse me, just a second.

(OFf mic comments.)

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: 1 just had an
inquiry to the Office of Attorney General, to
understand whether or not you needed to do any
additional notice requirements with this late
filing, and 1"m going to ask.

MS. GLAZER: Mr. Chair, the Office

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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of the Attorney General does not believe that
additional notice is required.

The standard for notice in a rule-
making is fairly broad, and the public has
received notice of this application, and it
would be anticipated that a flag is generally
part of a chancery application.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you.
Okay, then we will accept the amendment, and
we will proceed as, this i1s to simply amend
the application for approval to move forward.

IT you could take a minute to
explain, or let us know exactly the number of
people that work in the Embassy, that actually
do travel by car to the Embassy.

We understand there has been some
representations, but -- and you"re aware of
the opposition, of people writing letters and
concerns, about parking and traffic In the
area.

IT you will address that to the

Board, I think that will be significant.

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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MR. WEISS: Surely, thank you.

That obviously was a deep concern of ours,
going Into this.

The Embassy of Sri Lanka is
currently located on Wyoming Street In
Kalorama.

That street is chalked full of
embassies and chanceries and annexes. There
iIs no public parking. Parking is really very,
very difficult.

Because of that, for the last many
years at that location, the embassy has had a
strict policy that all employees, except for
the Ambassador, must take public
transportation, taxi cabs or car-pool drop-off
services.

We made a copy of the memorandum
from the DCM, who i1s sitting to my left, who
can further explain.

That policy is carried forward to
the new Whitehaven location --

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Excuse me,

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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DCM?

MR. WEISS: Deputy Chief of
Mission.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: If we can,
let"s stay away from nicknames and --

MR. WEISS: Understand.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: -- and
etcetera.

MR. WEISS: Okay, 1t"s habit.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes.

MR. WEISS: 1I"m sorry, and
fortunately, the Whitehaven property has a
very deep parking area. It can accommodate --
It has two parking garages, plus a parking
space in the backyard, that you can access
through the parking garage.

Two parking spaces in front of
those two garages, and two other parking
spaces saddled behind those, which are
partially in the public space, but well ahead
of the sidewalk.

IT you"d like me to, 1 can show

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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you on the survey, where those are.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Does the
Board have a need for --

MR. WEISS: 1 suppose what I"m
saying i1s, for parking, we have one, two,
three, four, five, six, seven parking spaces,
plus one will be dedicated by DDOT for the
Ambassador, that i1s eight.

Now, switching gears to the number
of people that work at the Embassy, we only
have four to six that will work at the
Embassy. All will take public transportation,
and the annex at Wyoming Avenue, for visa
purposes, will remain open for the public
there.

The Deputy Chief of Mission can
further explain, i1f you would like him to.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Let me see.
Show us the parking spaces, please. Designate
where the parking spaces were.

MR. WEISS: At Whitehaven?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes.

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
202-234-4433
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MR. WEISS: Would you like me to

show you?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes, please.

(OFf mic comments.)

MR. WEISS: Now, you can hear me?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: There you go.

MR. WEISS: Thank you very much.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes.

MR. WEISS: Sorry, left-handed
people, this is difficult.

This 1s the alter-survey, provided
by our surveyor.

This little red triangle, by the
way, is where we would like the flagpole.

The parking spaces -- and by the
way, this is an exhibit to the application, 1iIn
the back.

The two-car garage is here. There
Is a parking -- there is a garage door on the
opposite side of the parking garage, with a
parking space on the other side. We are

thinking that that i1s where the Ambassador®s

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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car will reside, since it generally doesn"t
get moved.

Two-car parking garage, two
spaces, P1 and P2 in front of those two-car
garages. Then room for two spaces, albeit
part of 1t 1s In the public space behind those
two.

We are proposing DDOT to give us
three spaces in front. They"ve guaranteed us
one. They always give you one. We have asked
for three because due to the lineal footage on
Whitehaven Street, we believe that that would
be appropriate.

Given the fact that we have just a
handful of visitors, two to four per day, at
the embassy/chancery now on Wyoming Avenue, we
feel that this is more than sufficient
parking.

Those two to four day include
Federal Express and the letter carrier. Most
of the business of the chancery, concerning

visa and the public access, i1s really through

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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the i1nternet, FedEx and hand-delivery.

So, we receive very, very few
outside retail visitors.

We feel that the parking issue 1iIs
more than adequately taking -- handled.

I should also mention that we
carefully explained this to the ANC in April,
when they carefully went through the
application. The Single Member District
Commissioner, Dr. Catherine May, who has been
Single Member District Commissioner for
several years, i1s intimately familiar with
Whitehaven and the Embassy District.

This 1s her District, and she
presented resolution, which was unanimously
approved, not to oppose the -- our
application, which i1s made a part of the
record.

So, the ANC was very, very
concerned about that, and they seemed very
happy with our explanations.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Very good,

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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thank you. Show me the flagpole again. Where

Is 1t? Where i1s the flagpole? That i1s the
red dot there?

MR. WEISS: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay, thank
you. Questions?

MEMBER ALLEN: Thank you, Mr.
Chairman. Mr. Weiss, | think --

MR. WEISS: Sorry.

MEMBER ALLEN: That"s okay. 1
think that one of the concerns of the
neighbors, as | read their complaint, was that
It wasn"t so much the staff even. | think
you"ve done a marvelous job. The chancery has
done a marvelous job --

MR. WEISS: Thank you.

MEMBER ALLEN: -- about dealing
with that, but events that occur, and that i1f
there are, you know, social events in the
evenings, that there is a lot of traffic,
which 1 would assume you"d have events, that

would be more than eight people --

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
202-234-4433




© o0 N oo o b~ w N

[EEN
o

11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

Page 19
MR. WEISS: Excellent question and

they --

MEMBER ALLEN: -- and so, 1f you
could just address that.

MR. WEISS: Beautiful segue to my
next comment.

The Ambassador®s residence is a
five-minute walk from the proposed location.

The blue dot on this Google map
shows the proposed location. It"s about 200
feet from the intersection of Mass Avenue and
Whitehaven.

IT you cross to the other side of
Mass Avenue, you"re going toward the park.
About another block and a half In iIs the
Ambassador®s residence, noted by the "R".
It"s on 30th Street.

That residence i1s a larger
facility, larger footprint, believe it or not.
It"s a larger residence and 1t"s a larger
backyard.

It has more than sufficient

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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parking now, and all of the social events have
been taking place at the residence, at the
Ambassador®s residence.

There i1s no intention to change
that, what so ever. As a matter of fact, iIn
our application, we made clear that the only
social event that we anticipate having will be
an open house, probably in August, and that
will be at staged times on Sunday, so that all
the Diplomats and officials can have time to
stop in, without crowds, and that i1s customary
In the community, to have an open house. It
would be rather odd, not to have one.

But social events will all take
place either at the Ambassador®s residence,
where they have for many years been taking
place, or at outside facilities.

I jJust want to make a couple more
notes.

This 1s a very interesting area.
IT you haven"t been to the area where the

Ambassador®s residence is, It"s surrounded on

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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almost every side by either Normanstone Park
or an adjunct of Rock Creek Park. Very, very
few people live back here, and very few people
park here.

So, these streets have been more
than sufficient to handle these social events,
as they"ve been handled iIn the past.

Two more things, just some things
that I1"ve discovered.

One of the Protestants, Mr.
Berman, 1 believe his Counsel i1s here today,
had an i1ssue with parking.

Seems to me that his concern is
with the chancery, the ltalian chancery, which
IS across the street, a much, much larger
facility where they rent out theilr space.

We have no intention of renting
out our space at Whitehaven. It"s much too
small and it"s just not what the -- 1t"s not
what the embassy does. They don"t -- they®ve
never rented out their space for social

events.

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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In addition, 1t"s rather odd that

In the marketing materials that Mr. Berman,
the protestant, had distributed throughout the
community, he discusses what wonderful
neighbors the Diplomats are, and 1t seems to
be rather odd that he said two things iIn his
mouth, both sides.

Another neighbor --

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Let"s just
keep 1t positive, as we do here.

MR. WEISS: Very positive.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: At BZA.

MR. WEISS: Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Because --

MR. WEISS: One more thing, there
Is another protestant, Mr. Daly, Leo Daly, who
lives next door to Mr. Berman, similar
concerns.

Mr. Daly actually was the
architectural firm that designed the ltalian
Embassy across the street, and I think that

the concerns have to be with the Government of

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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Italy.

We"ve done nothing wrong. We have
nothing planned, like they do. Sri Lanka i1s a
tiny country, compared to ltaly and these
others.

We don"t have social events. We
don"t have anything planned for that area. We
have very few employees. They have much more
employees.

One more thing, and 1 know that"s
the fourth I"ve said "one more thing-®.

There 1s something iInteresting
that we discovered on Whitehaven Street. This
entire side of -- this is ltaly. The "I" 1s
Italy, and the parking spaces from
Massachusetts Avenue, which border on the
Italian chancery, are reserved, DDOT
designation for Italy.

However, all of the rest of
Whitehaven Street, going all the way up to the
end i1s free for all parking. There are no

residential limitations on that parking. |

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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think that 1s another issue that perhaps, the

Berman®"s, perhaps us, perhaps other neighbors
should focus on, to get this area on the south
side of Whitehaven Street, restricted for
residences, two-hour residences, and to have
strict enforcement.

So, there are other things that
can be done, and 1 think that the Protestants,
perhaps, have not had time to carefully review
our application. They would have seen the
fact that we are not having social events,
that we have a much smaller footprint, that
the social events will be handled at the
Ambassador®s residence, as we"ve said, and the
very small number of employees who will
actually be staffed, just a handful, at the
embassy, together with everybody taking car-
pools or public transportation that serves the
area In Massachusetts Avenue.

MEMBER ALLEN: Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes, Mr. May?

MEMBER MAY: So, you called the

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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rest of the parking on Whitehaven street a
free-for-all, not a technical DDOT term.

Is 1t subject to RPP, residential
parking permit restrictions?

MR. WEISS: It could be. It is
not.

MEMBER MAY: 1t 1s not, okay.

MR. WEISS: 1 think that is
perhaps, just an omission, but --

MEMBER MAY: No, I mean, it"s --
in order to be in the system --

MR. WEISS: Yes.

MEMBER MAY: -- i1n the RPP system,
you have to --

MR. WEISS: Yes.

MEMBER MAY: -- the residents have
to request i1t, and presumably, they didn"t
have a majority who requested 1it.

MR. WEISS: Our transportation
consultant, Mr. Osbourne George can further
address that, perhaps.

He had individuals parked, and

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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watched where these folks go, when they park,
and they all go to the embassies across the
street from us.

MEMBER MAY: Yes.

MR. WEISS: 1It"s legal now, where
they park, but that, obviously could change.

MEMBER MAY: Do the rest of the
homes on the block actually have parking?

MR. WEISS: Pardon me?

MEMBER MAY: The rest of the homes
on the block, do they actually have parking on
their lots?

MR. WEISS: 1t depends. President
Clinton lives at the end of Whitehaven.

MEMBER MAY: And 1t doesn"t matter

MR. WEISS: They are the same side
of the street.

MEMBER MAY: Yes.

MR. WEISS: They have parking
designated by the Secret Service for their own

little —-

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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MEMBER MAY: All right, I"m just

curious about onsite parking at the rest of
the homes. |If you don"t know the answer, then
don"t --

MR. WEISS: 1 would --

MEMBER MAY: Don"t speculate.

MR. WEISS: 1 do know that Mr.
Berman --

MEMBER MAY: We"ll let Mr. George

MR. WEISS: -- has a circular
driveway, | believe, but 1 don"t --

MEMBER MAY: Okay.

MR. WEISS: -- 1f 1t"s In the
public space or not.

MEMBER MAY: All right.

MR. WEISS: 1 do know that the
Embassy of Italy has an indoor garage.

MEMBER MAY: Right, okay, thanks.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Are there any
additional questions for the applicant?

MEMBER ACOSTA: I have a quick

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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question.
CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes, please.
MEMBER ACOSTA: You mentioned that
the Italian Embassy had on-street parking
spaces. Was there -- as far as how many

spaces do they currently have reserved on

street?

MR. WEISS: The number of reserved
spaces --

MEMBER ACOSTA: Yes.

MR. WEISS: -- on the street,
total?

MEMBER ACOSTA: Yes.

MR. WEISS: For all embassies?

MEMBER ACOSTA: No, for the -- you
had mentioned the Italian Embassy had --

MR. WEISS: Oh, they -- I believe
Mr. George, perhaps, can address that. My
guess 1s, there are about 24 spaces. It"s
very large. Most embassies only have a
handful, and the chancery i1s rather, | guess

populated. My guess is about 24.

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
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MEMBER ACOSTA: Can you answer?

MR. WEISS: Can you?

MR. GEORGE: Mr. Chairman,
Osbourne George again, for the record.

1"d just like to use my exhibit to
supplement Mr. Weiss"s.

The Italian Embassy has 16 spaces
reserved as Diplomatic spaces, specifically
for them, along the south side.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Any other
questions for them?

MEMBER ACOSTA: Just one other
question.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: All right.

MEMBER ACOSTA: 1 think part of
this case, we should try to put this In some
context, and so, do you have employee numbers
for the surrounding embassies, like the
Italian Embassy or the Polish Embassies around
there, because we"re talking about a fairly
small embassy here, but just for the -- so,

some context for us, do you happen to have
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those numbers?

MR. WEISS: 1"m going to defer to
Mr. George.

MEMBER ACOSTA: All right.

MR. GEORGE: No, we were not able
to determine those numbers, and 1t was not a
requirement, according to our scoping
discussions with DDOT.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: How many
employees again, at this -- at your embassy?
How many employees?

MR. WEISS: I1"m sorry?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: How many

employees?
MR. WEISS: How many?
CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Yes.
MR. WEISS: Yes, total embassy
employees?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: That will be
working at this site.
MR. WEISS: We have -- how many

total?
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(OFf mic comments.)

MR. WEISS: Maximum of eight at
Whitehaven. That would include the
Ambassador.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: And we have
five spaces? Five spaces?

MR. WEISS: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Including
those that are stacked?

(OFf mic comments.)

MR. WEISS: We have -- well, we
have -- the total spaces that we have would be
two, four, six, seven spaces, plus the
Ambassador space would be eight.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: So, that"s
eight spaces total?

MR. WEISS: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay, all
right.

MEMBER MAY: That number seven
spaces includes two spaces that are partially

in public space, right?
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MR. WEISS: There are two spaces
that are partially 1In public space.

MEMBER MAY: And have you
requested --

MR. WEISS: May I show you?

MEMBER MAY: No, I know what it
looks like.

MR. WEISS: Okay.

MEMBER MAY: So, have you
requested a public space permit to park
vehicles there?

MR. WEISS: We have not, at this
time. From the District, we certainly can.

We don"t believe that 1t"s necessary because -

MEMBER MAY: But technically, it
i1Is. Technically, you can"t park in the public
space in front of your house. Many people
ignore it, but technically, you need -- you
would need permission.

MR. WEISS: Well, we have not.

The answer 1s no, we have not.
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MEMBER MAY: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Any
additional questions that we have of the
applicant?

Then let"s proceed on. Let"s go
to the new representative of the Department of
State, to provide his testimony, please.

MR. SEAGROVES: Thank you.
Chairman, Members of the Board, my name is
Clifton Seagroves. |1 am the Director of the
Office of Diplomatic Property, Taxes, Services
and Benefits within the Department of State"s
Office of Foreign Missions.

I am directly responsible for real
estate matters of foreign diplomatic and
council missions, here in Washington, and iIn
the other parts of the country.

I"m here today on behalf of the
Secretary, iIn support of the application that
the Embassy of the Democratic Socialist
Republic of Sri Lanka, to utilize 3025

Whitehaven Street Northwest, as its chancery.
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As you"re aware, the formations
that establish the six criteria under which
the Board of Zoning Adjustment must solely
consider in making any determination, with
respect to the location of a chancery, three
of which are determined by Department of
State.

As for the first of these
criteria, i1t is the obligation of the United
States to facilitate the provision of adequate
and secure facilities for foreign missions in
the Nation"s Capital.

Second, after consultation with
relevant foreign agencies authorized to
perform protective services for foreign
missions, we have determined that there exists
no special security requirement relating to
parking in this case.

After similar consultation, we
have also determined that the subject site and
the area are capable of being adequately

protected.
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Finally, with respect to the

Federal interest 1In this project, the
Government of Sri Lanka and the City of
Colombo have previously assisted with the
zoning and land use needs of the U.S. Embassy,
and we hope to continue to rely on such
cooperation in the future.
Thus, 1t 1s the position of the
Department of State that the Embassy of Sri
Lanka has successfully met the requirement of
three of the six criteria under which this
application must be adjudicated. Thank you.
CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Thank you.
Any questions for this witness? Ms. Allen?
MEMBER ALLEN: Thank you, Mr.
Chairman. Mr. Seagrove, can you just -- from
your knowledge base, flags of the various
embassies, are they generally in the open or
public space, or are they generally on the
site of -- you know, within sort of the gate?
MR. SEAGROVES: 1 think that the

vast majority are in public space and we have
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lots of discussions with countries about this,
and the concept of public space 1In relation to
foreign embassies.

Certainly, their premises may be -
- they may have a gate that encloses public
space, but we explained what that means. It
still has the -- 1t"s within their premises,
so, It has certain protections of in viability
and other provisions that exist, or
permissions.

But we understand that, you know,
there i1s -- they need permission of what can
go In public space.

But flags, there has never been
any scenario that we have dealt with, where
they have not been allowed or been remitted to
have a flag in public space, In the vast
majority, I can"t think of really any that
aren"t.

MEMBER ALLEN: Thank you.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Any

additional questions by the Board?
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Then let"s turn to the Office of

Planning, please.

MR. JACKSON: Good morning, Mr.
Chairman, Members of the Board. My name 1is
Arthur Jackson, D.C. Office of Planning.

I have -- we have before you, a
report prepared by the Office of Planning, on
this application.

I would highlight several of the
Issues In there.

111 note that iIn terms of
parking, the -- because of the size of the
burlding, the applicant"s tried to provide
around eight -- approximately eight spaces,
based on the square footage of the building.

There are two spaces. We
recognize two spaces in the parking garage,
but based on the plans that were submitted,
the applicant i1dentified that there were two
spaces i1n front of the garage and one behind
that would also count.

We were told -- the total we came
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up with was five spaces onsite, because we
were not counting the spaces that extended
into public space.

Of course, now, on the second
review of the plans, we were thinking that at
the time that the spaces would interrupt the
sidewalk, but looking at the plans, we see
that the driveway itself extends to the
driveway -- all the four spaces will be i1n the
driveway, and it would not interrupt the
sidewalk.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay.

MR. JACKSON: So, that although we
still defer to the public transportation on
that i1ssue, we would note that at previous BZA
FM-BZA hearings, | believe i1t was determined
that the BZA itself could also determine --
could approve items 1In public space, the
sites, the -- including the parking spaces and
the flags.

I just wanted to note that for --

It seems to have been the previous practice.
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We also note that --

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: So, are you
concluding there are seven spaces or eight
spaces?

MR. JACKSON: Well, we were
counting all the spaces that were on private
property. So, we counted the four plus one in
the back, at five onsite.

But we also were assuming that the
applicant would get at least one, and possibly
two 1In public space, for the -- as Diplomatic
parking.

We had thought at the time, that
the applicant had to applied for Diplomatic
parking, but my understanding is that that
application i1s not going forward, but -- and
that probably is something that we should talk
to the Department of Transportation, regarding
whether not based on the circumstances, three
parking spaces would be approved.

But if they were approved, that

give them three plus five, that would be
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eight. That would meet the parking

requirement, and still not have -- and this
would not count -- the spaces that extend iInto
public space.

That 1s just our usual practice
when they have -- because we like to keep all
the parking onsite, or at least authorized.

The next i1ssue that | wanted to go
through was the Opiate Office Analysis that
you have before you.

As noted 1n analysis, all we were
lacking was the comments from the Department
of State. Department of State had addressed
all the i1ssues that were outstanding, and so,
we think the applicant®s application, their
consultants report and the responses from the
Department of State are -- more than satisfy
the requirements under the given standards.

We would also note that there were
no agency comments iIn opposition, although
Department of Transportation did submit a

report, with some comments, which I think
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verified and supported a number of the issues
that were raised, and addressed by the -- the
consultant"s report, in terms of
transportation, and we also note that the --
we also recognize the comments that were
submitted by the neighbors and the ANC.

We appreciate the effort that the
applicant has made to contact the District,
and they have worked with ANC to come up with
a resolution, or at least address the issues
that were raised in the course of this case.

Based on the information that has
been provided and the responses therein, we do
-- we do not -- we recommend that the FM-BZA
not disapprove this application for special
accepting leave to locate the -- to relocate
the chancery to this site.

That concludes the Office of
Planning®s report, and we"re available to
answer questions.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Does the

Board have questions for the Office of
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Planning?

Then let"s move to Department of
Transportation.

MR. EL-AMIN: Good morning, Mr.
Chairman. My name i1s Fleming EI-Amin with
DDOT, and I also wanted to confirm that to my
knowledge, we have not received a formal
request from the applicant, for the reserved
spaces on Whitehaven.

Just backing up from that, just --
we do stand behind our submitted report.

In terms of the actual trips to
the site, they documented 32 daily trips
anticipated. So, we don"t anticipate a
traffic 1ssue with respect to the request for
the relocation of the embassy at this site.

Also did want to mention that we
do strongly recommend that for the spaces that
are in public space between the building
restriction line and the sidewalk, that that
actually come before the Public Space

Committee for review.
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Not so sure about the flag, but

certainly for the parking. We certainly would
recommend that that be submitted for public
space review.

Other than that, we did not have
any particular issues with the site.

The other issues. There were some
parking that was reserved on the street for
residential parking permits. 1 think 11
spaces were documented.

But to our knowledge, we haven"t
received applications from other entities
along that street for residential parking
permits at this time. That concludes my
report.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: So, the
capacity for residential parking permits are
what, again?

MR. EL-AMIN: In terms of
capacity? I"m sorry?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: You said you

have i1ssued 117
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MR. EL-AMIN: Yes, there are 11

that are issued currently. There 1s space.
There are unrestricted spaces on the street,
and so, we could certainly review application
for additional residential parking permits,
but we have not received those.

MEMBER MAY: So, sorry, just to
confirm. There i1s not actually RPP on that
street?

MR. EL-AMIN: As far as the
report, there are 11 spaces that are designed
for RPP on that street.

MEMBER MAY: Eleven spaces are
designated for RPP?

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Meaning that
you have actually given out 11 permits?

MR. EL-AMIN: Correct.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Okay.

MR. EL-AMIN: Yes.

MEMBER MAY: And but do you know
the extent of the restriction? Does i1t cover

both sides of the street for the full length
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or Is 1t some subset?

MR. EL-AMIN: It is a subset. 1I™'m
not sure of the exact extent. 1 think 1t"s
just from the properties, and I don"t have
that specific information.

MEMBER MAY: Okay.

MR. EL-AMIN: But I can point it
out for you.

MEMBER MAY: All right, okay,
thanks. 1 think eventually, we"ll go back to
Mr. George, who 1 think has probably studied
It precisely.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Any
additional questions for the Department of
Transportation? Anyone? Yes?

MEMBER MAY: Yes, so, 1t seems the
real big problem on the street is the events
that occur at the ltalian Embassy. Have you -
- has DDOT gotten involved in that i1ssue and
attempted to try to get that solved for the
sake of the neighbors who are being impacted

by these events?
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MR. EL-AMIN: No, sir, not to my

knowledge. |1 actually am not familiar with
that particular issue, but that i1s certainly
something I can take back and look into
further.

But I am not knowledgeable of any
action.

MEMBER MAY: 1Is there action that
you can actually take, that you are aware of,
that DDOT can take, to you know, prevent that
sort of use?

MR. EL-AMIN: 1Is the i1ssue just
parking on the street?

MEMBER MAY: Yes, | assume that
that i1s what happens, that they hold events,
that they"re events that are not necessarily
embassy related, that occur at the Iltalian
Embassy, and that many people park on the
street and i1t becomes difficult for residents
to park on the street.

MR. EL-AMIN: Yes, and again, |1

think that parking restrictions would be a

Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.
202-234-4433




© o0 N oo o b~ w N

[EEN
o

11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

Page 47

first step towards regulating that activity,
and I think one alternative is actually
getting residential parking permits, or
restricting parking.

I think one of the issues i1s that
the number of unrestricted parking spaces on
the street, and there i1s not -- in terms of
that specific i1ssue, a lot we can do without
having restrictions in place.

And so, | think that might be one
step towards resolving this.

MEMBER MAY: Okay, so, you think -
- 1 mean, you might be able to do the -- 1
don"t know what the technical term i1s. I"ve
heard enhanced RPP, where i1t"s residents only,
and with permits, that can park on, say one
side of the street.

MR. EL-AMIN: Yes.

MEMBER MAY: You could probably do
something like that, and ensure that there is
some public parking that"s available to

residents, and then the other side of the
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street or whatever, might be unrestricted.

MR. EL-AMIN: Yes.

MEMBER MAY: Or RPP with time
limits.

MR. EL-AMIN: Correct, and there
are a few spaces that actually are, | think 15
minute time limits, as well.

MEMBER MAY: Yes, okay. So, there
IS probably -- there probably i1s more that you
can do to ensure a supply of parking for the
neighbors.

MR. EL-AMIN: Yes.

MEMBER MAY: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Ms. Allen, 1
think you had a question.

MEMBER ALLEN: Thank you, Mr.
Chairman. You®"ve made some comment about 32
trips or something. You said, and 1 missed
what the -- you said i1t doesn"t seem like that
would be impactful.

MR. EL-AMIN: Yes.

MEMBER ALLEN: But could you just
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explain what that was?

MR. EL-AMIN: Sure, so, as |
mentioned, eight employees, all of which would
either take public transit or car-pool.

But in terms of the daily trips to
the site, they anticipated in their trip
generation report, that no -- a maximum of 32
trips be made 1In a given day.

That 1s both entering and exiting
the site, and that i1s just on a typical day,
but from our perspective, that amount of trips
IS not going to impact the intersection of
Massachusetts and Whitehaven.

It"s not going to cause any
problems from a traffic operations standpoint.

MEMBER ALLEN: And that i1s trips
in an automobile or i1s that trips by anybody,
walking or otherwise?

MR. EL-AMIN: That 1s total trips,
and 1t"s not necessarily automobile. That 1s
-- even 1T it"s car-pool, 1t"s total trips.

MEMBER ALLEN: Okay, but i1t does
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include walking, as well as vehicular?

MR. EL-AMIN: Yes, what they
reported was total trips, all modes.

MEMBER ALLEN: Okay, thank you.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Mr. Acosta?

MEMBER ACOSTA: Yes, getting back
to the Italian Embassy question, which 1 think
it kind of the crux of a lot of the traffic
Issues there.

1"d like to ask the Department of
State rep 1T he"s had any dealings with the
Italian Embassy, regarding the parking
situation, especially with the events?

MR. SEAGROVES: Certainly. One,
we have been in discussions with DDOT, my
office, very active discussions about just the
concept of designated on-street parking, and
so, that -- I don"t want to get ahead of
anything, but we are working towards looking
at that issue.

With that said, the regulations

concerning designated on-street diplomatic
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parking are the District of Columbia®s. They
are not the Department of State, or there is
no Federal requirement there.

But the process in which that is
managed i1s, the embassies submit their initial
request to my office, and then we pass the
request over to DDOT for adjudication.

With respect to this specific
case, the reason that they have not requested
on-street diplomatic parking i1s because that -
- the regulations require that i1t be for a
chancery, and at the moment, that is not a
chancery. This 1s not a chancery yet.

So, once we get passed that
hurdle, and assuming we will, then they will
put a request forward, for that i1ssue, and it
will be reviewed.

But that i1s why that nothing has
been put forward on that yet.

With respect to the Italian's,
they -- would like to clarify one point. At

least, we have no knowledge that they actually
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rent out their facilities. That is a -- that
would be another issue for us.

They make their facility available
for, you know, charitable events or other
cultural events, but they do not rent it out
for a profit-making venture, just to clarify
that point.

But they do have many events
there. We know that because they utilize the
parking facilities that are at the former
Iranian Embassy, that the Department of State
Is the care-taker of, and we make that
available to all embassies In the neighborhood
for that purpose. There i1s a significant
amount of parking there.

I think that there iIs two iIssues.
They do have a lot of events. 1"m not sure
how many of them are -- people coming to those
events are taking up the public parking. [I™m
sure that some are, but there i1s not a lot
spaces there.

I think the other issue iIs that
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the Italian®s do have a large number of
designated on-street parking spots. The
Brazilian"s across the street, as well, have
a strip.

So, you know, all of which have
really nothing to do with the Sri Lankan®"s or
the Polish Ambassador®s residence that i1s next
door to them.

So, you know, it"s something that
I think 1s being worked. 1 can"t answer why
the Italian®"s have such a large strip of
designated land. That is something that we
would have to discuss with DDOT.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Do we have
any other Government agency that is here to
provide testimony?

Then 1s there a representative
here from ANC 3C? Anyone from ANC 3C?

We do have a letter from ANC 3C,
who has met the criteria necessary for grade-
weight, who recommends approval of this

application.
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Let"s turn back now to the
applicant, and see 1T there 1s any other
Issues that need to be addressed by the Board,
to the applicant, before we move on for others
to testifty.

I do want to make note, Mr. Weiss,
we need an updated site plan that includes the
flagpole, for our records, please.

MR. WEISS: Yes, we"d be happy to
do so.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: And 1 think
that was -- Mr. May, you had some questions
you wanted to ask.

MEMBER MAY: Mr. George, were you
going to clarify on the -- what you know about
RPP?

MR. GEORGE: Yes, sir. Using the
map before you, | would let the Board know
that the fTive residences along Whitehaven,
they are west of the access to the Brazilian
Embassy, and run between that point and the

residence of the former President on the west
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side.

So, there are fTive residences,
including the President"s house, and as you
can see here, there i1s two of the houses, the
residential houses In the area have long
circular driveways.

So, this entire area is taken up
by security and Diplomatic related staff and
activities.

There are 11 RPP spaces along,
including three along the front area of the
subject property. That iIs the situation, as
far as the RPP parking.

MEMBER MAY: So, if there is —-- 1f
this -- 1T DDOT were to approve using those
three, or assigning those three to the
embassy, then there would be only eight?

MR. GEORGE: Yes, but that now
excludes the subject site, which i1s one of the
five residential properties.

MEMBER MAY: Okay.

MR. GEORGE: Yes.
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MEMBER MAY: Right.

MR. GEORGE: So, you"d knock that
out of there.

MEMBER MAY: Right, so, how many -
- 1 mean, do you know how many permits are
Issued to the existing -- to the property as
It exists now?

MR. GEORGE: Well, RPP permits
aren"t permitted to a specific property. They
are simply designated spaces on the street,
and there are 11 such spaces.

MEMBER MAY: There are 11 such
spaces?

MR. GEORGE: Yes.

MEMBER MAY: 1 see.

MR. GEORGE: Yes.

MEMBER MAY: 1 mean, well, they
are designated individually, but you don"t --
we don"t necessarily have access to that, |
guess.

MR. GEORGE: We don"t.

MEMBER MAY: Yes, okay. So, is it
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-— 1s there more space that could be allocated
to RPP in that block?

MR. GEORGE: Certainly, and the --
Commissioner May, any record is a report and
It has a detailed break-down, on this.

Along the south side, which fronts
along that open space here, there is a long
stretch of 29 spaces that are --

MEMBER MAY: Right.

MR. GEORGE: -- unrestricted.

MEMBER MAY: Right.

MR. GEORGE: Anyone could park
there. So, there is certainly, the
opportunity for the city to evaluate further,
and re-allocate parking spaces.

MEMBER MAY: All right, thank you.

MR. GEORGE: Okay.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Additional
questions for the applicant, by the Board?

Then let"s move on to see 1f there
IS anyone in the audience that wishes to speak

in support of this application.
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Anyone here wishing to speak 1In
support of the application? Is there anyone
here wishing to speak In opposition to the
application? Yes, Mr. Sullivan?

MR. SULLIVAN: Thank you. Good
morning, Mr. Chairman and Board Members.

My name is Marty Sullivan of the
law firm of Sullivan & Barros. 1"m here today
on behalf of Wayne and Lea Berman and family,
residents of 3055 Whitehaven Street, two doors
west of the property that i1s the subject of
this application.

The Berman®"s are currently out of
the country and regret that they could not
attend 1In person today. They have asked me to
speak on their behalf.

Whitehaven Street i1s still a
residential street. The Berman®s believe that
any chancery use will worsen an already
difficult situation regarding traffic and
parking.

It"s true that on two corners
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where Whitehaven meets Mass Avenue, sits the
Italian and Brazilian chanceries.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Excuse me,
Mr. Sullivan. | was remise. You have three
minutes.

MR. SULLIVAN: Thank you. The
existence of these uses here has been a
hardship for the Berman®s.

The ltalian Embassy was originally
approved under the premise, which i1s no longer
true, of course, that there would be a 170-
space parking garage that would handle up to
230 parking spaces iIn tandem parking, and
again, that garage i1s no longer In use. So,
all that parking is on the street.

The reason | bring that up is not
-— 1 know this 1sn"t a hearing about the
Italian chancery, but 1t 1s the situation that
Is currently present there.

So, Whitehaven Street, a
residential street, already has i1ts fair share

of negative impacts from chancery use. The
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existing uses are already beyond the street"s
ability to accommodate the impacts of those
uses and another chancery can only bring more
of the same.

Another point the Berman®s would
like me to stress, despite all of the
optimistic promises by the applicant, the
intended use 1s still a chancery, commercial
use, that 1s not appropriate in this
particular location at the middle of the block
on Whitehaven Street.

I believe even the Polish
Ambassador agreed with that point. Maybe that
Is what Mr. Weiss may be referring to as
speaking out of two sides of his mouth. |
think he i1s referring to an Ambassador®s
residence or an embassy, In contrast to a
chancery use.

Regarding the parking situation,
let"s be realistic about this.

The space that they"re calling the

seventh space back there, so, you only have to
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move six cars to get that car out.

So, there i1s really two legal
parking spaces there.

Regarding the street parking to
have more dedicated parking spaces for
Diplomatic use, not really a benefit to the
Berman®s or any residents on that street.

So, also, I don"t believe -- the
Berman®s don"t believe that tandem parking
will be used by customers of the chancery. It
just doesn"t seem like a workable situation,
and 1f they did use, then just means you would
have cars continuously backing and out and re-
arranging of cars in those spaces.

So, to say eight spaces 1s —- 1
don"t think it"s realistic.

The Berman®s wish to retain what
iIs left of their residential street, and for
that reason, they urge the Board to disapprove
the application.

In the alternative, 1T they do not

disapprove the application, to please,
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strictly condition i1t based on the
conversations that we"ve had here today, 1iIn
particular, the promise that there i1s no
social events, the promise that employees
don"t use parking spaces, which wasn"t really
clear, because 1 think car-pooling would use
spaces.

We would also ask that they
restrict the reserved Diplomatic parking to
one street space. That is all 1 have. Thank
you.

CHAIRPERSON JORDAN: Does the
Board have any questions of Mr. Sullivan?
Yes?

MEMBER MAY: Yes, so, when is the
problem? 1Is there a problem when there are
events at the Italian Embassy or i1s there a
problem during the day?

MR. SULLIVAN: The problem is
obviously, much worse during the events.

But the problem can be on a daily

basis, as well.
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MEMBER MAY: Okay, so, have you

looked at the report that the applicant filed,
that Mr. George prepared?

MR. SULLIVAN: Yes, | have.

MEMBER MAY: So, |1 mean, 1t seems
to Indicate that during most of the day times,
there are actually spaces available on the
street, and even at the worse time, there were
still a couple of RPP spaces available.

I think I understand that
correctly, from what I"ve seen in the report.

MR. SULLIVAN: | believe -- what
my client would represent is that there
usually are spaces available during the day
time. There are times when there are not, and
the traffic situation can get bad enough that
sometimes, they can"t get in and out of their
own street. That is from the events.

MEMBER MAY: And when does that
occur? That i1s during events?

MR. SULLIVAN: That is events.

MEMBER MAY: Right, okay. Well, 1
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understand that.

I mean, i1t seems like there is
really 1s a problem on the street, but it
doesn"t seem that it is caused, or would be
caused by a chancery operation like this. The
real problem i1s the operations of the Italian
Embassy, and the issue i1s with whatever the
city can do to help improve that situation,
through enforcement or changes to parking
restrictions and so on.

Doesn*"t seem like -- | mean, the
impacts that we"re talking about here are the
possibility that there might be occasional
business visitors to a chancery street, which
has ample unrestricted parking, in the event
that somebody has to be there, plus there --
for the few visitors that they have testified
would be there, that there i1s some parking on
the site.

So, 1t"s hard to evaluate this
proposal, since i1t seems fairly modest, iIn

comparison to what the problem i1s, which seems
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to have to do with evening events at the
Italian Embassy.

MR. SULLIVAN: That is true, and
the Berman®s don®"t have anything in particular
against the Sri Lanka Embassy, and don"t
expect that their chancery use would be any
worse than any -- well, certainly won"t be
worse than the Italian®s and the Brazilian®s,
as far as volume.

However, they do have some
experience, as you"ll note in Mr. Daly"s
letter today, with the similar type of use
that the Brazilian Embassy had at 3007
Whitehaven Street, the first house, as you‘re
going up Whitehaven. 1It"s no longer being
uses.

Apparently, that was a really
troublesome --

MEMBER MAY: Right, well, but what
he described was a fairly iIntensive business
use --

MR. SULLIVAN: Right.
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MEMBER MAY: -- that i1s not what

has been described here for the Sir Lanka --

MR. SULLIVAN: 1It"s true, that is
not what is beilng represented.

MEMBER MAY: All right.

MR. SULLIVAN: But that i1s --
which 1 think the take-away from that i1s one,
maybe not make the mistake that was made iIn
the Brazilian order, which said, "We"re
approving this, and i1t"s because you“ve got
170, up to 230 parking spaces,' but 1t wasn"t
made a condition.

MEMBER MAY: Sir, | mean, the
mistake made on the --

MR. SULLIVAN: It wasn"t --

MEMBER MAY: -- 1n which case?

MR. SULLIVAN: It wasn"t made a
specific condition in the Brazilian order.

MEMBER MAY: Right.

MR. SULLIVAN: That the -- this
170 parking space garage could never be closed

or should remain open or should be iIn
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operation.

MEMBER MAY: 1 thought i1t was the
Italian Embassy --

MR. SULLIVAN: Correct.

MEMBER MAY: -- garage that was
closed.

MR. SULLIVAN: Sorry.

MEMBER MAY: But it was the
Brazilian Embassy that had the business
problem with another house on the street?

MR. SULLIVAN: That is correct,
yes.

MEMBER MAY: So, now, you“"re
confusing me.

MR. SULLIVAN: [I"m sorry. I™m
sorry, the Brazilian Embassy had the small use

MEMBER MAY: Right.

MR. SULLIVAN: -- on 3007.

MEMBER MAY: So, and did the BZA
approve that?

MR. SULLIVAN: 1 don"t know. |
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would imagine 1f they did, they probably

approved it

on the same

Board needs
the reality

the Italian

as part of the main building --
MEMBER MAY: Yes.

MR. SULLIVAN: -- which, it may be
property.

MEMBER MAY: Okay.

MR. SULLIV